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Greetings to all, I hope this newsletter finds things going well for you as we begin to 
look to the end of 2015. I must say that I love this time of year. Although summer is 
over and school is back in session, the weather is changing to a cooler, hopefully 
wetter time as we prepare for the holiday season. The best part is that baseball is 
entering the post season, football is in full swing as our favorite teams are making 
their adjustments and preparing for their next goal, and basketball is entering into 
their preseason to set their goals for the new season. As we enter the 4

th
 quarter of 

this year, now is a good time to spend a few minutes to reflect and record all of the 
great work you have accomplished this year. Great job! But what about the items 
�\�R�X���F�R�P�S�O�H�W�H�O�\�� �I�R�U�J�R�W�� �D�E�R�X�W���R�U�� �K�D�Y�H�Q�¶�W���K�D�G���W�L�P�H���W�R���W�D�F�N�O�H�"���:�L�W�K���W�K�H���U�H�P�D�L�Q�L�Q�J���I�H�Z��
months of the year set some plans to knock out a few more key items to finish your 
year strong. 
 
I want to thank Kevin VanderVelden and the Enloe Medical Center for hosting our 
�O�D�V�W���P�R�Q�W�K�¶�V���F�K�D�S�W�H�U���P�H�H�W�L�Q�J�����$�V���X�V�X�D�O���Z�K�H�Q���Z�H���Y�L�V�L�W���W�K�H���(�Q�O�R�H���0�H�G�L�F�D�O���&�H�Q�W�H�U���Z�H��
were provided with a great venue and a great dinner. I also want to thank Greg 
Richards with Glumac for sponsoring our raffles for the evening and a huge thank 
you to John Martinelli for his presentation covering temperature, humidity, and pres-
surization. John covered some great details on the challenges we are all faced with 
in monitoring and maintaining the proper environment for not only our occupants but 
also the operations and supplies used in our facilities. 
 
Looking at what is ahead for the remaining of 2015, we have our Northern California 
�,�Q�V�W�L�W�X�W�H�� �R�Q�� �2�F�W���� ������ �D�W�� �W�K�H�� �6�F�R�W�W�L�V�K�� �5�L�W�H�� �7�H�P�S�O�H�� �L�Q�� �2�D�N�O�D�Q�G���� �7�K�L�V�� �\�H�D�U�¶�V�� �H�Y�H�Q�W�� �Z�L�O�O��
cover some energy and water savings information and opportunities as well as a 
technical track to give your teams some valuable information on maintaining your 
electrical system and your fire barrier systems. Then in November our chapter 
meeting will be hosted at Rideout Health for what will probably be our final tour of 
their new hospital tower. We will conduct our chapter nominations and then finish 
out the year with our holiday party at the Holiday Inn in Sacramento. 


